
From:   
Sent: 03 June 2025 14:44 
To: Section 62A Applications Non Major <section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to application reference number S62A/2025/0101 Regarding 7 Belvedere Road 
BS6 7JG 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
I am writing to object to the planned extension to the Glenview Nursing Home at 7 
Belvedere Road, Bristol BS6 7JG. This is application reference S62A/2025/0101. 
Our daughter and her family live on Belvedere Road and we are witness to the impact 
having such an overly intensified provision of care beds on the street has on their lives, 
and the lives of their community. 
We provide childcare for our two young grandchildren and often find that we are unable 
to park, or access the street to park, due to blockages caused by ambulances and 
delivery vans at these nursing homes. Access to our daughter’s driveway is often 
blocked by parked cars, preventing us from accessing it, and the situation has 
increased in recent years. We have, on multiple occasions, been unable to park near 
their house or anywhere on Belvedere Road, forcing us to have to park at a distance and 
walk. 
Our daughter has missed a number of family events due to issues with vehicles 
connected to the care homes blocking their car in the driveway, and we have on a 
number of occasions helped in an emergency to pick up and take her and our 
grandchildren to appointments when she has been unable to move her car. The 
increase in more care facilities on the road will only make this situation worse and 
intolerable for her and anyone living on the street. 
It seems unfair that the intensification of more, or larger, care homes is placed on one 
neighbourhood to bear. 
Kind Regards 
Angela and Michael O’Callaghan 
 




